
Newington Baptist Church Quarterly Business Meeting Sunday, January 24, 2021

Minutes

The meeting was called to order by Bob Hinson, Moderator. Pastor Mike Gray opened the

meeting with prayer. The minutes from last meeting were approved as written in the agenda.

Reports

Financial: Wanda German, Treasurer, gave an overview of the reports as written in the agenda.

Board of Directors: Bob Hinson, newly elected Chairman, stated that $30,000 of deferred

maintenance was allocated for a new roof. He thanked Jerry German for his dedication as he

steps down having served his term as chairman. Rich Cherkauer is newest member to the BOD.

WMU: Jerry Young, WMU Director, gave a report on how well the Clothes Closet has been doing

over the past 22 years. Over 7 million articles of clothing has been given out for free and the

recipients are very grateful.

Youth: Brenda Armistead, Youth Director, reported that the Youth Room renovation is underway

and approximately 16 youth are attending each Wednesday night. 14 youth have signed up to

go to camp this year and a few of Beulah Baptist youth are joining them. Fund raisers are

on-going to help with registration fees.

Pastor: “In His Image” movie will be shown in the sanctuary. Sight and Sound movie, “Jesus”, will

also be shown. Newington will be hosting a Valentine’s Day meal following the service on

February 14.

Bob Hinson praised Doug Hull, Joe Semanski, and Pat Lutig {building maintenance} for their

devotion to keeping NBC running. Also, the gym is being rented by sports organizations with the

donations to be used for the gym to replace old light bulbs with LED bulbs.

Having not further business the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Jeraldine Young, Clerk


